

February 24, 2017

## Dear Members,

The 2017 pool season will be here before we know it. If you are pining away for the long summer days spent lounging at the pool in our little piece of heaven, you only have a few short months left of daydreaming...

Here are a few brief notes as we prepare for the upcoming season:

- 1. **Membership Dues \$550 for the 2017 Season** Dues remain the same as last year. Please return the enclosed Dues Letter form(s) no later than May 1, 2017, or pay online via PayPal by May 1, 2017. As most of our expenses come prior to opening day, timely payments ensure a smooth opening. Thank you!
- 2. **Elections** The Board welcomes new members Dawn Daggett, Nathan Darling and Sunshine Whiting, and returning member, Jeanne Robinson. We want to thank Sherry Taylor, Patty Gardner and Rachel Dabney-Rice for their many years of service to the pool!

## 3. The 2017 Executive Board:

PresidentTom SmithVice PresidentAnn CaldwellSecretarySunshine WhitingTreasurerJohn LeGloahec

## 4. The 2017 Committee Chairs:

Activities:Megan DalySwim Team:Ann CaldwellEngineering:Chico DonelsonSnack Bar:Jeanne RobinsonGrounds/Work Program:Lisa OlsonTechnology:Nathan DarlingMembership:Jennifer DanielsTennis:Gail Scott

Operations: Dawn Daggett

5. **Grounds Work Program** – Lisa Olson will be organizing the work program this year and there's plenty to do! You can earn an \$80 rebate towards your dues for eight (8) hours of work, rebate checks are delivered in June. To sign up, please contact Lisa using the pool website: <a href="http://cheverlypool/contact-us">http://cheverlypool/contact-us</a>

Enclosed with this letter are the Single Sided 2017 Dues Letter and the Double Sided 2017 Childcare Provider Letter and Dues/Resignation Return Form. All of these documents are available at cheverlypool.com

6. **Employment** – Cheverly Pool is hiring for summer 2017! Applicants must be 14 years or older by March 1, 2017 for the tennis court or snack bar positions. Lifeguard applicants must be at least 16 years old. We are currently looking for Lifeguards, swim coaches/instructors, tennis instructors, snack bar employees, and grounds keepers. Visit our webpage, <a href="http://cheverlypool.come/about-us/employment">http://cheverlypool.come/about-us/employment</a> to apply.

## 7. Swim Team

- a. New this year the Cheverly Dolphins will begin the 2017 swim season with a **Kick-off Potluck party on Monday, May 29**. This is a great way to meet the coaches, register, submit all team forms, order team suits, set-up carpools, sign-up to volunteer, and get all your questions answered. We especially want to welcome new swimmers and their families to the team. To join the email list for the swim team, or to learn more about how to join the team, please contact: csrfroglegs@gmail.com
- b. **Swim Team Spring Training** again this year, we will be running an 8-week "spring training" session at PGCC Natatorium starting in March 13th. We will practice Monday and Wednesday evenings, 6-7. The registration link will be sent out in a separate email to the team.
- c. **Stroke and Turn Clinics** clinics will start June 12<sup>th</sup> and run for two weeks (M-F). A different stroke will be featured each day for registration will be available on the website.
- d. **Guppy Team** Our developmental team for new and young swimmers (ages ~5-10) will run three weeks beginning June 26th. Swimmers can attend 1, 2 or all 3 weeks. Â Fee remains \$50/week. The guppies practice from 9:30-10:30, M-Th. Guppy Team registrations will be available on our website.
- 8. **Tennis Team** We offer Free Youth Clinics starting at age 8 and Women's Tennis meets every Tuesday morning. Private lessons are available for a fee. More information and dates will be posted on the Tennis page of the pool website.
- 9. **Membership** Our membership continues to be filled to capacity with a waiting list of approximately three years. Please let any friends who may be interested in becoming members know that they should turn in applications as soon as possible, since the wait is so long.
- 10. **Follow the pool on social media** for those who are on Facebook and Twitter, you can follow the pool to receive up-to-the minute updates. Visit cheverlypool.com and click on the Facebook or Twitter icon

Mark your calendars for opening day, Saturday, May 27th, 2017 at 11am!! Looking forward to seeing you at the pool!

Sincerely,

Tom Smith President Cheverly Swim and Racquet Club

Enclosed with this letter are the Single Sided 2017 Dues Letter and the Double Sided 2017 Childcare Provider Letter and Dues/Resignation Return Form. All of these documents are available at cheverlypool.com